7:30 P.M. 8:32 P.M.

This meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM at the Town Office in Dummerston Center, Vermont.

Members Present: Paul Normandeau, Chairman; Shorty Forrett, Vice-Chairman; Lester Dunklee, Clerk; Jack Manix and Cindy Jerome.

Also Present: Road Foreman Wayne Emery, Beverly Knapp.

A motion was made and passed to approve the minutes of April 28, 2004 and to pay Warrants 23 & 23P.

Wayne discussed the roof at the town garage-repair and warranty. The minutes of May 12, 1994 state that the Town paid for a warranty totaling 20 years. There seems to be some confusion on the amount of years; Wayne will call and then possibly Jack will write a letter to determine how many years the actual warranty is for.

The highway department has been scraping and patching roads and installed a culvert on Dummerston Station Road. Wayne reported that the retreatment money from the State has been approved. The Board approved a request from Wayne to use a rag service provided by Aladco, Inc.-- 9 cents per used rag.

Correspondence: Signed Annual Financial Plan for Town Highways, Notice of Merits Hearing regarding the Meadow Institute Appeal from Bob Fisher, Zoning Enforcement Protocols (April 27, 2004) from Bob Fisher. Paul has written a letter dated May 5, 2004 to April Hensel requesting information regarding the Moore Gravel Pit.

A meeting with Paul and Shorty and Susan Scribner from the Historic Bridge Preservation Division was held at the Town Office on Wednesday, May 12th at 1 PM. Susan stated that the repair on the Green Iron Bridge is a very good project and she will do a grant application for funding. The Town needs to lobby legislators; Windham Regional support is needed.

Paul will invite Jean Momaney, Zoning Administrator to attend a Board meeting to review a draft of Zoning Administrator procedures.

Board meeting on Wednesday, May 26th: Bud Knickerbocker and Larry Lynch will attend the meeting to review the Regional Emergency Plan and explain the process. The meeting will come to order at 7 PM.

The regular Selectboard meeting recessed at 8:30 PM. The Dummerston Liquor Commission was called to order at 8:32 PM. The Commission approved a Catering Permit for Paul Kane to cater a wedding at the Scott Farm on June 12, 2004. The Liquor Commission adjourned at 8:40 PM. The Selectboard resumed their regular Board meeting at 8:41 PM.

May 12, 2004

A motion was made and passed to Re-Adopt the Peddler's Ordinance; this had not been signed at the last Board meeting. A motion was made and passed to sign and approve an application for a Curb Cut Permit by Craig McCullock. A motion was made and passed to approve a Policy for the Miller Fund, subject to the approval of Robert Pu, Probate Judge.

Meeting adjourned 9:15 PM.
Approved
Paul E. Normandeau Chairman
Chairman
Lester L. Dunklee
Clerk

Minutes: Beverly Knapp

Administrative Assistant